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Minutes of the Yau Yee League Annual General Meeting 2007 held at 7.00 p.m. on 7 August 2007 at the Hong Kong Football Club

Item One – Minutes of the 2006 AGM held on 6 September 2006

Bobby Lawson (Club Colts) proposed and Shyam Nainani (KCC Dragons) seconded the acceptance of the minutes, which were approved unanimously.

Item Two – Matters Arising

2. The Chairman noted the following matters arising from the minutes of the previous AGM –

a) Mid-week matches: the League would schedule as few mid-week matches as possible in the coming season;

b) King’s Park pitches: there was a possibility that the Lower Pitch at King’s Park could be extended and converted to a “Fieldturf” surface at the end of the coming season; and

c) Rule changes: the changes introduced at the previous year’s AGM had duly been incorporated into the Yau Yee Rules and Regulations.

Item Three – Chairman’s Report

3. The Chairman made the following main points in his report –

a) the League would aim to finalise pitch bookings and produce a full fixture list for the coming season by the end of September;
b) more pitches would be available at KGV, which would mean that fewer pitches would be required at Community Sports – this should allow for more Third and Fourth Division matches to be played on better pitches;

c) the scores submitted by teams for the referees showed a generally high level of satisfaction with the performance of the match officials over the previous season;

d) whilst there had been few serious disciplinary incidents, teams should remember that there was no place in the League for violent conduct, and this would continue to be dealt with as a serious matter;

e) the new website, on which Michael Yen had spent a large amount of time, had functioned well, and had allowed Team Representatives to manage their teams more effectively; and

f) the sponsorship from HKDC, amounting to some $250,000, had allowed the League to maintain a high level of service to member teams, including the provision of medical support at matches, improvements to the 6-a-side tournament and the publication for the first time of an annual report – thanks were due to HKDC for their support.

Item Four – Treasurer’s Report

4. The Treasurer tabled his report for the season, making the following points –
a) to date the League had recorded a surplus of $136,000 for the 2006-07 season, with a number of payments still due to come in; and
b) in the coming season, a weekly summary would be issued to ensure that teams were kept up to date with their account position and any payments due.
5. In answer to John Carroll (GGFC), the Treasurer said that surplus cash was currently deposited in a checking account, for ease of movement of funds. He would be glad to consider placing any surplus in an interest bearing account so as to maximize league revenue.
6. The Chairman noted that the accounts for the 2006-07 season had been audited by Mark Hope (Corinthians).

7. John Carroll (GGFC) proposed and Tom Vincent (Corinthians) seconded the motion to adopt the accounts, which was passed unanimously.

Item Five – Election of Officers

8. The Chairman noted that the procedures for nomination for the election of officers had been published on the website, and that as no additional nominations had been received, the following were duly elected to the Yau Yee league Executive Committee for the 2007-08 season –

Michael Johnson - Chairman

Edwin Lim (Barclays) - Vice-Chairman

Wilson Hon (Hoo Cheung) - Secretary

Simon Lam (816) – Treasurer

Mike Ashton – Assistant Secretary

Michael Yen (CAPS) – Website & Marketing/ Third Division Rep
Michael Wong (White Youth) – First Division Rep

Stuart Tunbridge (Boca Seniors) – Second Division Rep

John Carroll (GGFC) – Fourth Division Rep

Kwok Ka-ming – General Rep

Jon McKinley (Dynamo) – General Rep

Nick Oates (HKDC Hearts) – General Rep

Jon Southgate (Spartans) – General Rep

Tom Vincent (Corinthians) – General Rep

Item Six – Rule Changes

9. The Chairman drew members’ attention to the proposed rule changes that were tabled at the meeting. As proposed by Andy Raishbrook (Swiss XI) and seconded by Phil Dowding (Club Wanderers), the changes were unanimously agreed by members.
Item Seven – New Teams

10. Members noted that one team, Crusaders, had applied to join the Yau Yee League from the 2007-08 season onwards and that if they were accepted this would bring the number of teams in the League to 50. The Chairman advised that Crusaders had made a detailed presentation to the Executive Committee. The Committee considered that Crusaders would add value to the League as a whole, and recommended that members accept the team into the League. The matter was put to a vote, and members unanimously approved the admittance of Crusaders into the League for the 2007-08 season onwards.

Item Eight – Any Other Business
11. A number of questions were raised by members, and answered by the Chairman, as follows –

a) in response to Jurg Niederberger (Swiss XI): in their first season, Green Tree had provided pitches as required under the terms of their admission to the League, and had even provided additional pitches on request;
b) to Robin Armstrong (KCC): in the coming season results and tables on would be updated more promptly on the website, and the commentary on the weekend’s matches would resume;

c) to Mark Taylor (Corinthians): the Team of the Month award would continue, and it was planned to make the award at two-monthly intervals during the season;

d) to Dennis Vleugels (Dynamo): teams would be able to register their players for the new season with effect from 15 August;

e) to John Carroll (GGFC): the Committee planned to have 13 teams in each of the Third and Fourth Divisions in the coming season;

f) to Andrew Chan (CAPS): Third and Fourth Division teams would play 24 league matches and have two weekends when no league matches were scheduled;

g) to Steve Verhasselt (French Kiss): there were no restrictions on players from the Diadora League registering to play in the Yau Yee league providing that they were otherwise eligible;
h) to Horry Law (Antonhill): there were no plans to ask KGV to place netting behind the goals at their pitch to reduce the time taken to retrieve balls during play – teams could organise their non-playing members to help in this regard; and
i) to Shyam Nainani (KCC Dragons): the new slots for pitches at KGV would be from 5.00 – 6.30 p.m., 6.30 – 8.00 p.m. and 8.00 to 9.30 p.m.

12. As there was no further business, the Chairman thanked members for their continued support for the League, and wished teams an enjoyable season.
13. The meeting adjourned at 8.30 p.m.
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